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Chairman, Bev Letter
JANUARY NEWSLETTER
 

I am honored to be the incoming Chairman for the Ladies’ Club  this year and I look forward to working with all of you to make 2013 an exciting year. In looking back, the last time I served as Chairman was in 1999 and 2000 which is 13 years ago. Boy time passes quickly!  I know for sure that I am not as organized as I was 13 years ago and I ask for your understanding as we get started. 

To begin with Steve Vlahos is leaving Marbella after only eight months with us. In the short time that he was here, Steve made a big difference in improving the service at the club and especially in obtaining additional funds for the improvment of our golf course. In all of my conversations with Steve, it was clear to me that he totally understands what a top notch private club is and knew exactly what we needed to get Marbella on that path.  We wish him all the best as he will be sorely missed here. That being said, American Golf has assured us that they will take their time in selecting a new General Manager to make sure that we get the right person. In the meantime, Ray Felix will assume the temporary duties of the General Manager and if the process becomes too

lenghtly, American Golf will bring in an interim GM.

As we get started in 2013, we plan to try some different things within the LCOM and I would like to take this time to tell you about an exciting new event we have planned for you in February.
For the past couple of months, all of the past Chairmen of the LCOM have been meeting to discuss various LCOM issues.  When you put nine past chairmen in the same room, it is amazing the things that come up. None of us are ever without an opinion and needless to say, the discussions have been quite spirited. They have included the review of some of our tournaments, how we might increase our participation, and what kind of new events we might consider to better integrate our membership.
With that in mind, it was recommended to our Board that we have a social event to ring in the new year along with some just for fun golf. So we would like to invite you to the first and hopefully annual Chairmen' s Cup event. Notice I use the word event and not tournament!
This event will start with the LCOM hosting a cocktail party with some fabulous  appetizers on Tuesday, February 26 in the Ladies' Locker Room followed by an exciting  golf event on Thursday, February 28. This event is chaired by Patty Collins and Susan Taylor and their committee consisting of all of the past presidents of the Ladies' Club.
The cocktail party will be open to any full member of the LCOM, and for the first time, we would like to extend an invitation to our Handicap Only members.  This is a fantastic  opportunity to get together with your fellow members and maybe even meet some new friends. It will also give our Handicap Only members a glimpse of what we are all about.  We hope you will all join us for what we promise will be an enjoyable time! The golf will be a team event modeled somewhat after the Ryder Cup. Golf is open to all of our full LCOM members. There are no prizes for winning. You will be playing for a team, depending on the sign ups of about 20 people per team, and for bragging rights at lunch on Thursday. We will meet afterwards to celebrate our winning team with a no host lunch in the dining room.

You may sign up for the cocktail party and golf, just golf, or just the cocktail party on ForeTees.  The deadline for signing up is February 21st. at 5:00 pm.. We hope to see all of you there.

Look for more details in the LCOM newsletter and the Ladies’ Locker Room.

 

MEMBERSHIP
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SHERRI ROMITO
Membership


Sherri  Romito

The Ladies Club Roster consists of 97 regular members and 32 handicap only members.

Birthdays for the month of January are:
This month's winner is Carol McLaughlin



Noel Helm


January 3

Kathy Lyons


January 3

Ginny Vincent


January 10

Jackie Testman

January 12

Betsy Woodhouse

January 12

Tina Russell


January 19

Kay Hokema


January 24

Phyllis Goldstein

January 27

Patty Collins


January 28

Tammy Curtis


January 30

Carol McLaughlin

January 30

The New Rosters are ready to be printed any day now.

WSCGA Tournaments

Senior Championship I will be at Saticoy Country Club in Somis.  The date is Feb 25-26 and the entry dates are now until February 1.

The Partners Event is coming up on March 26 at Spring Valley Lake Country Club in Victorville.  The entry dates are from 1-18-13 to 3-1-13.

I have posted all of the tournaments for the year in the ladies locker room.

JOIN THE LADIES CLUB:

CONTACT:

Sherri Romito

949-248-2453 begin_of_the_skype_highlighting [image: image17]949-248-2453 FREE  end_of_the_skype_highlighting

sromito@aol.com

         GENERAL MEETING
      JANUARY 3, 2013 

FIRST PLACE 
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Carol McLaughlin,Nancy Tall,June Kim,&Ginny Vincent
SECOND PLACE 
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Shana Martensen,PK Jenican,Judy Davis & Jane Demeter
                                      

THIRD PLACE 
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Georgianna Hales,Jill Blurton-Jones,Sheri Romito&Lori Bickel
LOW GROSS FOR 2012
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Susan Taylor
LOW NET 2012
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Linda Fryling
HAPPY 81ST BIRTHDAY
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Ginny Vincent
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Don't mige thie - it will be fun
No preceute - that's what parinars are for
Nao Prizes - who neede 'em
Just Food and a Good Time with Friends
Maybe - meet coma new Friends

Cocktail Party
Open to all LCOM and Handieap Only Membere

Tuesday - Feb 26th Spm ~

Colf Y
Open o all Full LCOM Mornbrs g, W::
Thureday - Feb 2€th

Qign up on Foreteas for efther or both
The Chairmen hope to sea you alll
Deadline fo eign up Feb. 21st. 5:00pm





MAJOR TOURNAMENTS
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YOLANDA TALBOT
Major Tournaments

~Yolanda Talbot 

~
MAJOR TOURNAMENT CHAIRMAN
                                                                              Yolanda Talbot
                     One of our major changes this year is incorporating the new Marbella Cup Net Challenge to   
                     replace the President’s Cup Tournament, which did not generate enough interest this past 
                     year.  The format is yet to be determined. This change was passed unanimously at our  
                     December 6th General Meeting.    The Board has some fun things planned to promote 
                     camaraderie among us and yet compete at the same time.  We hope you will all come out to
                     support the new Chairmen’s Cup slated for 2/28 with a cocktail party open to all ladies on
                     2/26,  regardless of whether you play in the event or not.  
    
   
  ~ PLAY DAYS ~
 

           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON
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Barbara Behrens
  Greetings Ladies.....For those of you who did not attend our General Meeting, I would like to again 

  Congratulate Susan Taylor for being our 2012 Low Gross winner, and Linda Fryling for being the Low Net

  winner.  "Well Done"!!! Also, we will no longer have monthly Play Day Hostesses.  The Pro shop will take

  over the job of making our "GAME" cards and "POSTING" cards. Every Friday I will post in the Pro shop and

  locker room what the game will be for the next week.  When you arrive on Thursday, get your cards from the

  pro shop, when you have finished your game, please return your cards to the pro shop, signed, attested and 

  dated.  I will pick them up and confirm winners and figure scrip pay out....Hopefully this will make it easier for

  all of us.  If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call me....Barbara Behrens

GUEST DAYS CHAIRMAN
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NANCY TALL
               ~GUEST DAYS~
                Nancy Tall 
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Happy New Year Ladies,

 

We are looking forward to our first guest day of 2013 which will be Thurs. Feb. 14th. Find some "loved ones" to share in this event. 1-3 guests. 

Looking forward to a great day of golf, good food and prizes. See you then.

Nancy and Maxene

NINERS
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TINA RUSSELL
           Nine Holers
               ~Tina Russell~
A New Year has started and members are getting back to their regular groups, reserving weekly tee times on ForeTees, and flocking to the lounge or dining room to catch up on what everyone did over the holidays. No doubt the start of a new year comes with hopes for improving your golf game and getting better scores.

LCOM is planning an exciting season to foster even more participation. As an OLDIE (turning 65 this month), or as a past NEWBIE, I know the importance of learning the game of golf through the transitional period.  I might add, that no matter how “old” someone is, or how “experienced” one is in the game of golf, there is always a new “experience” that will come your way.  My husband and I were in a senior tournament last month and had the good fortune to be paired with a YOUNG lady whose drives from the ladies’ tees were further than most men’s.  Since we all had to use three drives, there was a little IRONY in the fact that my husband finally got his last required drive on the very last hole. 

For me, that is what is fabulous about golf… getting to spend time with golfers of any age, any experience, learning from them, and enjoying the game together. As you know, the Nine Hole group has quite the reputation for having fun, on and off the course.  For me, heading this group is a no-brainer.  I love fun and have two members, Kerry Holtrust and Cheryl Marquis, who are teaming with me to guarantee a great year!  We look forward to playing nine holes on Tuesdays and welcoming any NEWBIES, YOUNGIES, or OLDIES into the LC
HANDICAP
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CONNIE MERLIS
DECEMBER 2012 TOP TEN

MOST IMPROVED PLAYERS






Starting
Ending

Rank
/Name


HDCP IND
HDCP IND
Factor

1
CAROL PUGMIRE

24.4 (28)
23.5 (27)
1.025
2
Georgianna Hales

12.2 (14)
11.7 (13)
1.021

3
Toshie Kinjo


19.4 (22)
18.8 (21)
1.019

4
Cheryl Marquis

9.4 (11)
9.0 (10)
1.019

5
Lori Hathaway

9.3 (11)
9.0 (10)
1.014

6
Sheryl Sauer

19.2 (22)
18.8 (21)
1.013

7
Heidi Bae


27.5 (31)
27.1 (31)
1.010

8
Nancy Spraker

21.2 (24)
21.0 (24)
1.006

9
Elizabeth Thiergartner
31.5 (36)
31.3 (36)
1.005

10
Judy Davis


24.8 (28)
24.7 (28)
1.003

(  ) = Handicap converted from Index/Red Tees

PATTI STRINGER
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RULES CHAIRMAN
Knowing the Rules is an important part of the game of golf.  Here is  
one that comes in handy for any team play.


During a SCGA Team Play Finals (a competition which includes a four- 
ball match), Bob's approach shot came to rest just beyond the hole in  
a position to potentially assist his partner Billy's coming up chip  
shot.  Bob and Billy verbally agreed that Bb should not lift his ball  
so that it can potentially serve as a back-stop for Billy.  Their  
opponents, Ryan and Tom, didn't like the looks of this and summoned  
the match's referee for a ruling. The ruling is:

A.  Bob and  Billy are not penalized; however, Tom and Ryan are  
entitled to have the assisting ball lifted from the putting green.

B.  Bob and Billy are entitled to leave Bob's ball in this position  
for this purpose.  Ryan and Tom have no control over this decision.

C.  The side of Bob and Billy incurs a loss-of-hole penalty for making  
such an agreement.

D.  The side of Bob and Billy is disqualified from the competition.

Answer: A,   Rule 22-1 

[image: image85.jpg]



GIVING TREE THANKS: 

Ladies, my heart was so touched tonight by this beautiful and heartfelt thank you note from the mother of our "adopted"military family.  This is what it is all about. Thank you from the bottom of my heart for making this possible.  Marcia Smith

Marcia, I am sorry it took me so long to write but truly words are hard for me and I want with all my heart for you ladies to know how much you have done for our family.    We are so very thankful to you ladies for making our family have such a wonderful Christmas.  The kids loved everything that they got!!  Not only did they love their gifts but they felt special because they got what they wanted.  Reagan told me that she “LOVED IT” and that she had wanted it all her life.  Ryen was screaming Cinderella, Cinderella and said “mommy, I love it! It’s perfect.”   There are a lot of girls in our house and we all think that the jewelry box was just simply the most beautiful thing in the world and they are all being so very careful with it.  The Minnie made Charlie’s day and the horse was an instant favorite with all the kids.  The lion that you had on top of the toy box is huge and bigger then parker but she claimed it and call’s him tuck and has been dragging him everywhere and sleeping with him.  Tuck is her favorite from the show the wonder pets. The toy box that you got for everyone is so nice and I think the nicest piece of furniture in our house and the kids love it too and only special treasure are allowed to go into it.  The skateboard was perfect for Wesley and he said he can’t wait to go back to school and tell everyone.

We were also surprised and thankful that you’re ladies group included Ben and me.  We are very grateful and enjoyed our gifts very much as well.  The shirts are so very nice and give me something to wear on special events.  My neighbor loved the red shirt so much she asks if she could borrow it to wear to her church party. Ben does not say much even too me but I also know he really liked what you got him too because he invented a job to try out his new gloves and he was so excited to have something under the tree because we don’t gift each other.   While the gifts themselves to us two were nice gifts that we both enjoyed very much, having something under the tree for us was so nice and we really truly enjoyed it and it made us feel special too.  We know that Christmas is about giving and so much more then getting a gift but I had forgot how nice it was to get something that was not a house hold needed item, so thank you for you that feeling as well.

All of our kids are so happy that they were good enough for Santa to get them special things that hold specific meaning to that particular kid.  Santa is very important to our kids and they all know he loves them and that he took care of their need’s this year.  Thank you ladies for being our Santa and making it Magic for each of us. Mamie had told me that you were a very special group of ladies and personal friends of hers and that even with our family being large that you would be kind and generous to all of our kids.  She could not stop telling me good things about you and then when I went to pick up the gift’s she was crying because she was so happy.  I think she really really liked the rocking horse too. 

I do want you to know that we are very grateful to you because I know it could not have been easy to help a family with so many.  I can only hope that your Christmas was as wonderful as ours and that you are as blessed in the New Year as people with hearts as big as yours should be.  I can send pictures late but I have to wait until I can the pictures on the computer.  The usb ports are not working so I have to wait for the memory to fill on the SD card and take it to Wal-Mart and get a cd made

 

Scotty Wells 
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PHOTOGRAPHER

~ PK Jenican ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 
e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com
password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
If you order pictures to be picked up from Costco, use Mary Kay's name for the account!
 

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  PK Jenican: P.k@camoves.com 
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Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site! 
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